	Greetings and welcome to the 67th Annual Conference of the Pennsylvania Council for the Social Studies (PCSS).  We are excited to open our first virtual conference!   

Congratulations to all those presenting and kudos to the PCSS Conference Planning Committee for their hard work and vision in bringing this year’s event to life. 
The conference theme -“Expanding Citizen Voices” – commemorates the expansion of the franchise in American history and promotes active citizenship as foundational to social studies education.  Each session explores this concept, providing perspectives and new ideas for the classroom. I look forward to participating in the zoom sessions throughout the month, as we build toward our culminating session on October 24.  Filled with exhibits, awards, and a keynote address from Dr. Diana Hess, it will be an exciting capstone to conclude our exploration of participatory democracy.  
I have worked with PCSS for the last decade in various capacities and remain committed to furthering its mission by promoting the relevance of social studies content for effective citizenship, democracy, and global understanding.   Events like this conference are essential to the continued evolution of this mission to champion PK-16 methods, research, and pedagogy.  Creating these opportunities further illuminates the significance of this discipline to civic efficacy and the wider world.
I wish everyone a productive time of learning and collaboration, as we grow in our best practices and take time to reconnect (even if only virtually) with PCSS colleagues and friends.  

Please share your conference presentations and experiences over the next month on your professional learning networks using the hashtag #PCSS2020.  
For exciting updates on council happenings all year long, don’t forget to follow us on Twitter @PCSSorg.
Best wishes,
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Dr. Rachel Finley-Bowman

President
